Troy Fire Protection District
Regular Meeting of

The Board of Trustees

October 21, 2020
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees for the Troy Fire Protection District was held at the Troy Firehouse on October 21, 2020.  President Darren Reeves called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  A Zoom meeting platform was established for people to listen and participate in the meeting.  A roll call: board members present were Darren Reeves, Dan Gonzalez, Joe Leach, Kevin Byrne, and Phil Loethen.  Also present was Kelly Huelsmann, Chief Ed Collins, and Kevin Manso. 
Announcements/Public Comment

There were no public comments. 
Thank You 
No thank you cards were sent.
Minutes
The September 29, 2020 regular meeting minutes were reviewed.

Motion was made by Dan and 2nd by Phil to accept the minutes.  

Roll call vote 4 Yes, 0 No, Kevin abstained.
Treasurer Report: Treasurer Joe Leach
The treasurer report was presented and is attached to these minutes. The trustees discussed two CD’s that were maturing and agreed to put the money in the money market account. 

Motion was made by Phil and 2nd by Kevin to accept the treasurer report.  

Roll call vote 5 Yes, 0 No

The bills of $152,789.80 were presented. 
Motion was made by Kevin and 2nd by Dan to pay the bills.  

Roll call vote 5 Yes, 0 No

Motion was made by Dan and 2nd by Kevin to transfer $401,000 from money market to checking to pay the bills.  This included a $200,000 truck payment.   

Roll call vote 5 Yes, 0 No

Equipment: Kevin Byrne
Kevin Manso reported that 2031 passed the aerial ladder test and 2014 has some sensor issues.  A meeting with our attorney is scheduled to discuss our warranty issues with 2014.  All other equipment is in good working order.  The chevron striping has been ordered.

Property: Joe Leach
Motion was made by Joe and 2nd by Phil to replace the man door on the east side of the building.

Roll call vote 5 Yes, 0 No

Joe discussed changing the lighting on the east side to LED’s. The cost would be $895.
Motion was made by Kevin and 2nd by Dan to change the lighting on the east side of the building.

Roll call vote 5 Yes, 0 No

Personnel Report/ Dan Gonzalez 

Nothing to report
EMS REPORT and Fire Report - Chief Ed Collins

There were 88 EMS calls in September.
There were 24 fire calls for September.  

The Chief read a resignation letter from Travis J Aldridge.
Motion was made by Dan and 2nd by Joe to accept the resignation of TJ  Aldridge.

Roll call vote 5 Yes, 0 No

The chief reported that starting October 2nd there have been 15 days that they did not have to mandate people to work because 5 people had been scheduled to work on those days. On those days, only four people worked. 
The Chief reported that during the first week of November he will be teaching a class and will not be at the station.  
The Chief says he has rewritten a driving policy and asked if he should save them or approve then as they are rewritten.  The trustees requested that SOP’s that he wants the board to be approved should be emailed prior to the meeting.   
Phil asked how many move ups did the EMS side perform in September.  The chief didn’t have that information.  

Phil asked about charging for two incidents on the interstate and was told that they could not be charged until the notice is published in the newspaper and that didn’t happen until last Thursday.
Phil told the board that he recently learned that Glen Carbon charges $80 to perform lift assists at a retirement facility.  He asked the chief to find out what other departments are charging for lift assists. 

The chief reported that there were 23 calls to one address since February. Phil asked the chief to find out how much was billed that address.
Old Business
Winter Work Shirts – The shirts are in the ready room, and everybody needs to get sized.  This should be wrapped up this week.
Window replacement – Joe reported that the windows are on order.
Parking lot drainage repair – Joe reported that they were on order.
Burn Building – painting complete, no activity on moving the building.
2014 Chassis Issue – was discussed earlier under equipment
Retirement Analysis – Kevin Byrne reported that they had a meeting today and another meeting is scheduled for next week. 
Loan Refinancing – Darren read a resolution agreement from FCB to execute a loan modification to 2.25%.

Motion was made by Phil and 2nd by Kevin to approve the resolution and to pay FCB a $200,000 loan payment.

Roll call vote 5 Yes, 0 No

Trustee liver and onion” BBQ –The board agreed that dinner should be for 35 people and would make plans in the next 2 weeks.
Truck and Department pictures –   The chief reported that TJ has taken the truck pictures.  TJ can use photo shop the department pictures so we don’t have to be standing beside each other.  The chief said he would talk to TJ and arrange a date for the pictures.
New Business
Motion was made by Joe and 2nd by Dan to pay $60,305 for the annual firefight fire calls.  

Roll call vote 4 Yes, 0 No, Darren abstained

Motion was made by Phil and 2nd by Joe to pay $3,900 for 44 firefighter hoods.

Roll call vote 4 Yes, 0 No, Darren abstained

There was some general discussion on email accounts.  We reached the limit of 50 email addresses.  Darren said that he had discussed with Ed and he recommends staying with the service. 
Motion was made by Dan and 2nd by Joe to spend up to $4,000 for email.  

Roll call vote 5 Yes, 0 No,

There was not a motion to go into executive session.  

8:06 Joe made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Kevin. All in favor AYE
Respectfully submitted

Phil Loethen, Secretary

